The circular and notice of
general meeting are now
available on our website:

www.cairnenergy.com

You are receiving this notification
because you have elected to be notified
by hard copy letter when documents are
available on the Company's website.

Dear Shareholder

Cairn Energy PLC (the ‘Company’)
Publication of Circular and Notice of General Meeting 23 September 2020

You have previously advised us that you wish to be notified (or you have been deemed to have elected to be notified) by
hard copy letter whenever documents are available on the Company's website. Accordingly. this letter confirms that: the
following documents are now available on our website at www.cairnenergy.com.

Circular and Notice of General Meeting to be held on 23 September 2020
This document can be accessed in the Investors section of the Company’s website from 7 September 2020.

There are no particular software requirements to view these documents, other than those which are described and
available on the Company's website.

This letter is not a summary of the matters referred to in the documents and should not be regarded as a substitute for
reading them.

The General Meeting will be held at 4th Floor, Wellington House, 125 Strand, London WC2R 0AP at 12.00 noon (BST) on
23 September 2020.

Should you have any questions on this matter, please contact Equiniti Limited on 0371 384 2660 (for calls from within
theUnited Kingdom) and +44 121 415 7047 (for calls from outside the United Kingdom). Please note that calls to these
numbers may be monitored or recorded. Calls to +44 121 415 7047 from outside the United Kingdom are charged at
applicable international rates. Lines are open 8.30 am. to 530 p.m. (BST), Monday to Friday (excluding public holidays).

Avsar Al

DUNCAN WOOD
Company Secretary



